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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, August 25, 2014
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:07 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex officio);  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection Division; Fred Jones, Ken Holton,  JTA; James Green, Florida Department of Transportation; Attorney Lindsey Brock, Friends of the Ferry;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:07 P.M.

The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the July 28, 2014t meeting of the Commission.
Attorney Lindsey Brock, Friends of the Ferry, reported on Ferry Fest that was held on Saturday, August 2nd.  He characterized the event as a big success.  The planners are already at work on marketing future Fests to make the event bigger and better.  Friends of the Ferry gained 80 new members as a result of the event.  Mark Fernandez noted that ridership on the ferry was strong for Ferry Fest; there was an increase in sponsors, as well.

In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rick Redick reported that he, Mark Fernandez and Fred Jones of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority had recently met to discuss the transition status and process.

The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, noted that the Commission had, at its last monthly meeting, authorized $50,000 for a design-build criteria package for Reynolds, Smith & Hills (RS&H).  Mr. Crescimbeni subsequently spoke to RS&H officials.  RS&H would be able to provide a design-build criteria package for the ferry’s slip walls replacement project for a fee of $49,000.00.
Mr. Crescimbeni reported that the settlement that the Commission had reached with BAE regarding loss of ferry revenue during the December overhaul and the costs for the consultant that the City retains, had been accepted by BAE.  The settlement had been in the amount of $30,000.00.  Mr. Crescimbeni thanked Tom Goldsbury for his assistance in resolving this issue.
Next on the agenda, Attorney Lindsey Brock reported on an upgrade of grounds around the ferry terminals.  He reported that the Jacksonville Chamber of Commerce’s area councils have expressed an interest in undertaking the landscape work around the ferry slips at Mayport and Fort George.  Volunteers would do the actual work.  The project would entail planting vegetation that is easily maintained.  Mr. Brock indicated that the chamber would be able to begin the landscaping work at the beginning of the year.  Tom Goldsbury cautioned that construction work on the ferry’s slips would be going on at the same time that the chamber proposes to undertake the landscaping project.  He suggested that the Commission be prepared to possibly postpone the landscaping work so as not to impede the slip walls replacement project.
In an update on grants for the ferry, Lisa King was not present for a report.  The Commission had, however, an e-mail from Ms. King that apprised the panel on grant activity.  Ms. King reported that on the FLAP Grant, the tri-party agreement had been finalized and signed; on the FLAP Grant, Phase 2, the Federal Highway Administration plans on another solicitation in the fall.  Ms. King recommends that the Commission apply for $1 million for slip replacement work.  Lastly, on the FTA grant for slip replacement work, the TPO had added the project into TIP on August 14, 2014.
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston advised the Commission that the contract that Langton & Associates has with the Commission for grant writing will expire in September.  The Commission voted to proceed to craft an RFP for a grant writing proposal.

In the monthly Marine Operations Report, Tom Goldsbury reported that ferry operations have been normal; there were no incidents to report.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that it is imperative that the ferry’s safety dinghy be replaced.  The Chair requested that Mr. Goldsbury mention the importance of this item when he appears before the Council Finance Committee’s deliberations on the budget.
Commissioner Redick noted that the Ferry Monthly Report notes that in human resources, the ferry lost a full-time licensed engineer and those efforts to replace this personnel is underway.  Mr. Redick inquired about the status of the replacement process.  

Commissioner Redick also wanted to know the status of the transition with JTA.

Assistant General Counsel provided an update on the status.  Mr. Redick was designated as the Chair of the Transition Committee.

Commissioner Barbara Goodman noted that we were approaching the 450th Anniversary of the founding of Fort Caroline.  There will be a commemoration event on November 2, 2014.

There being no further business, the monthly meeting of the Commission adjourned at 4:57 P.M.
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